# West Ranch High School Band Boosters General Membership Meeting Wednesday, September 13, 2017

Call to Order Jen Adamick, President, called the meeting to order, at 7:14pm in the band room at West Ranch High School, located at 26255 W. Valencia Blvd., Stevenson Ranch, CA 91381.

#### Attendance

A sign in sheet was provided at the door. Executive members in attendance were:

Rhonda Eash, Jen Adamick, Amy Friedin, Esther Oz, Leigh Ann Dunleavy. Jason Marshall, Director, was also in attendance. Attendees that signed in were: Rhonda Eash, Gordon Gee, Eun Sung Yi, Lori Cooper, Mike Delgadillo, Jean Conway, Agnes Lindain, Larry Lindain, Zoe Gillespie, Kimberli Ho, Stacey Guss, Jen Adamick, M. Syvertson, La Pindessy, Rob & Francene Knowles, Hyun Ginn, Kathy Suyemoto, Alejandra Rosas, Neal Gaborno, Melody Welch, Ivy Manalang, Tracy Moscoe, Cathy Barkle, Joelle Nelson, Patricia Togneri, Liz Ho

Approval of Minutes-Rhonda moved to approve the May meeting minutes, Jean 2nd, all approved.

Treasurer's Report-A balance of \$45,800 for the instrumental music program, and \$17,200 for the jazz program.

### VP Operations-Esther Oz

Food: Bingo Spaghetti dinner, enough volunteers.

Uniforms: 2 more for washings, otherwise good. Mr. Marshall is meeting w/Pat on new uniform design next week. Also would like to look into having seat covers made for the bleachers, Mary has ideas for them.

Equipment: Good, got insurance & lightbars on tailers.

Push Crew: Need about 8-10 more people to volunteer.

## VP Programs - LeighAnn Dunleavy

Laurie volunteered to do the PayForward, Ralphs, etc.-all the passive fundraisers

Bingo - Bring everybody you can, and we still need a "Big" prize donations.

Trunk or Treat - Oct. 26th, anyone can participate. Krispy Kremes will go along w/Trunk or Treat.

Sees will be the holiday season fundraiser.

Restaurant night - Toppers, went good, Chipotle will be Nov's

Website will be switched over very soon.

PR - Nothing yet.

### President's Report

Jen & Mr. Marshall explained line items to attendees, Jen moved to approve budget, Joelle 2nd, all approved.

WC Classic - Oct. 21st All Day. Capping at 21 bands, 19 as of now.

Ad Sales - \$5400 approx., need around 17K so push that sales!

Jen showed organization chart.

# **Directors Update**

Mr. Marshall:

Explained his and Mr. Leff's rolls as advisors to the Band Booster organization. Thanked everyone for coming and asked for continued support for the kids.

Marching season is in full force, about ½ way done learning the last movement on Sat. practice. 1st competition will be Oct. 7th at Warren HS. Will go over scoring at next Booster meeting.

Contacted Ben for Winter Percussion Dayton trip in Spring 2018.

Q&A session for parents questions.

5A Championships will be in Riverside at Ramona HS.

Mr. Leff:

Things are going well.

There being no more business, Jen adjourned the meeting at 8:29pm. Next meeting Oct. 10th.